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President Bob Teweles welcomed everyone and acknowledged the guests.  The meeting was called to order.  There were 70 certified members, 5 interns, and 17 guests in attendance.  
Ellen Laubhan introduced the speaker, Mark Fanick, and his topic was on fruit trees.  Mark brought two fruit trees and four plant items for giveaways.  
Guadalupe Rodriguez and Gail Johnson won the trees.

Jennifer Wilson, Deedy Wright, Lillian Augustus, and Joanne Rand won the other items.

The November 21 and December 15, 2013 meeting minutes were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Teweles said that Cindy Waechter’s Treasurer’s Report stated that there was over $13,500 in our account; $9,600 in the general account, $3,000 in the Village Club Account, and $500 in the George Ammermann fund.  
Ellen Laubhan gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

February
Andy Chidster, The Natural Gardener, manufacturer of Lady Bug Products


March

Marty Ruona, “Xeriscape”
April

Ray Elizondo, San Antonio Daylily Society, “Daylilies”

New Business

Election of Texas Master Gardener Association Directors – Dave Elder made a motion to elect Peggy Jones as a Director.  Gail Johnson seconded, and the motion carried.  Joyce Briscoe made a motion to elect Bob Teweles as an Alternate.  Gail Johnson seconded, and the motion carried.  Dave Elder has another year on his term as a Director; Linda Bruno has another year on her term as an Alternate.

Membership Survey – Ellen Laubhan encouraged the members to go on line with “Survey Monkey” and fill out the survey (last survey was done in 2006).  For those that are non-computer users, Ellen had a hard copy.  Ellen is hoping to get suggestions on how to improve the meetings, get ideas on speakers, etc.   Members are anonymous.  Ellen wants the surveys back by January 24.
AgriLife Extension Building Plant Rescue – Liz Romero and Betty Hughes asked for volunteers to help remove some of the plants around the building before the renovation starts, and babysit the plants until after the renovation is completed.  Orange construction fencing will be placed around the larger shrubs and roses.  The workday will be on Saturday, January 25 starting at 9:00 a.m.  Liz also needed a volunteer to keep track of which plants are taken out, and who takes the plants; they would need to put this on an Excel spreadsheet.  Treva Hicks volunteered to do this.

Update on Walnut Springs Trail – Liz reported on the Walnut Trail Meeting that the Main Street Committee held.  They asked several volunteer groups to attend this meeting and asked for input about this trail.  On January 30 at 7:00 p.m. at the GBRA Annex, the City Engineer will make his 30 minute presentation on the Master Plan.  Parks and Recreation will talk for about 30 minutes, and there will be a question/answer session.  
Membership Cards – Membership cards were ready for the members to pick up.
Committee Reports
Volunteer Committee Chair – Bob Teweles encouraged members to fill several positions that are still open; the Volunteer Committee Chair position, the President Elect position, and the Master Gardener Training Chairman position. 

Several sign-up sheets were passed around for:

Seguin’s Earth Day on April 26, 
Rainwater Harvesting Class on May 17 at the Community Garden from 9:00 a.m. to noon,
Workday at the AgriLife Building on January 25 starting at 9:00 a.m.,

Wilson County Gardening Day on March 1 in Floresville,

Ag Festival at Big Red Barn on May 1 from 4:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m.
Education – “Preparing Your Spring Vegetable Garden” education classes are scheduled at two locations, on January 18, 2014 from 9:00 a.m.-noon.  Deedy Wright and Kathy Carroll will give their talks in Schertz at the Guadalupe County Annex Courtroom, 1101 Elbel Road in Schertz.  Clara Mae Marcotte and Jim Johnson will give their talks at the Mary B. Erskine School Cafeteria, 216 East College Street in Seguin.  Dave Elder has sent out the publicity for these programs.
Guadalupe County Community Garden Event – Dale Odvody said that on November 22, 2013, at 11:00 a.m., at Commissioner Wolverton’s office there was a ribbon cutting ceremony and photo shoot to thank those that helped with the garden; Commissioner Wolverton, Gerard Electric, Eagle Rentals, Tower Electric, Pulte Homes for the gazebo, etc.  There have been two articles published in the Seguin Gazette and Schertz magazine about the garden.  In 2013, 5,703 lbs. of produce were donated to Randolph Area Christian Assistance Program and to Immaculate Conception Church in Marion.
GCMG Roster – Dale Odvody said that he would be sending out the roster to members by email.

San Antonio Stock Show and Rodeo – Dale Odvody reported on the volunteer opportunities at this event; either setting up, planting plants, working during the rodeo etc.  Laurie Brunell set up two dates to work on February 13 and February 20 from 8:30 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.  Dale will be sending out more information by email.
GCMG Volunteer Hours – Dale Odvody reported that 11,313 volunteer hours have been reported for 2013.

Education Committee - Rainwater/Rain Barrel Class – Penny Wallace said a tentative date has been set for this class; Saturday, May 17 from 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. at the Guadalupe Community Garden under the pavilion.  She thanked the following speakers that volunteered:  Liz Romero, Dave Elder, and Jim Johnson.   She encouraged members to get the word out about this class.
Refreshments:  Treva Hicks thanked all for bringing refreshments; Betty Hughes, Pam Turner, Bob Teweles, and Mary Stylbo. She thanked Marilyn Anderson for help with set up. 
Speakers Bureau:  Treva Hicks said that Jim Johnson and Deedy Wright were on KWED promoting the Spring Vegetable Gardening classes.  She asked that if members gave a talk, to please let her know.
Publicity:  Elaine McIntyre needs members’ articles for the newsletter on or before January 26.  Elaine is looking for education articles for the newsletter.
Announcements:
Volunteer Recognition Program:  Bob Teweles said that to participate in the January drawing, members had to report at least 5 volunteer hours to Dale Odvody by December 31.  Out of the 7 members that entered, five names were drawn.  The first drawn was Cynthia Lyssy, and she won a $20 gift certificate to Schulz Nursery.  The other four that will also be eligible for the $150 at the end-of-the-year drawing were:  Joyce Briscoe, John Lewicki, Pam Turner, and Pat Tyler-White.  
Dave Elder won $29 in the raffle.  Chuck Slaten won a $10 gift certificate to Maldonado’s.
Adjournment.  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.   
Pat Schultze
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